
 Need  to  re-open  Land  Immigration  Check  Post  at  Radhikapur,  West  Bengal  laid

 SUSHRI  DEBASREE  CHAUDHURI  (RAIGANJ):  I  would  like  to  draw  the  kind  attention  of

 the  Hon'ble  Minister  of  Home  Affairs  towards  the  need  to  re-opening  of  Land  Immigration
 Check  Post  at  Radhikapur,  West  Bengal.  The  Ministry  of  Home  Affairs,  in  the  month  of  March

 2020,  instructed  to  close  all  Land  Immigration  Check  Posts,  including  sea  ports/land  posts  for

 incoming  passenger  traffic  in  West  Bengal  due  to  COVID-19  pandemic.  The  Ministry  of  Home

 Affairs  has  also  sought  comments  of  the  Government  of  West  Bengal  for  re-opening  of  the  Land

 Immigration  Check  Post  at  Radhikapur  and  the  state  government  has  not  sent  any  reply.  Hence,

 keeping  in  view  the  importance  of  the  issue,  I  urge  upon  the  Union  Government  to  instruct  the

 Government  of  West  Bengal  to  help  in  re-opening  of  the  Land  Immigration  Check  Post  at

 Radhikapur  immediately.


